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September 17th  
     Madison Township Pork Chop Sale 
     2 locations - 
          Madison Twp. Fire Station, Wyatt 
          Woodieôs Supermarket, Bremen 
     11:00 amð2:00 pm 
      Carryout only 
      Cost $5.00 
 

September 17th  
     Urbana Lions Club Golf Outing 
     Waldo Golf Course 
     9:00 Tee Off Time 
     Contact:  Mary Ann  260-225-0654 
     Or e-mail: Joe.solutions@gmail.com 
     Team prizes 
     Chance to win a new Harley 
      
 
 

     
 
 

 

Here We Grow Again  
 

The Middlebury Lions Club in District 25 -G is Indiana's newest 

Lions Club. LCI issued Final Approval of the club's application 

on August 31 st . At that point, the club had 24 charter 

members, however, the original charter members are still 

bringing in additional charter members.  

 

The Middlebury Lions Club was sponsored by the Dunlap Lions 

Club, a strong, active club which is deeply involved in Lions 

vision - related projects. Several members of the Dunlap Lions 

Club served on the team which started the Middlebury Lions 

Club and have volunteered to serve as Guiding Lions for the 

new club. We anticipate that the Middlebury Lions Club and 

the Dunlap Lions Club will be working together on service 

projects in both communities for a very long time.  

 

Our district leaders and the membership team were excited to 

see 18 of 24 charter members at the organizational meeting 

on Thursday, August 25th. Club members elected a full slate 

of officers, set a meeting schedule, and began discussing 

dues and potential community service projects. It appears 

that they are off to a good start.  

 

Please welcome these new Lions to the largest -  and arguably 

greatest -  volunteer service organization in the world.  
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Greetings Lions of District 25-G! 
 
Where did the summer go?  Granted, we still have some hot days ahead of us, but these cool nights are 
getting us all ready for Fall, be it football games, a Fish Fry or just plain FUN with each of your clubs!   
 
The schools are back in session, so how many clubs already have their vision screening visits on the 
calendar?  And if you havenôt done the Dictionary Project yet, THIS would be a great year to introduce it 
as a project.  Your club members will experience the joy of seeing the 3rd graderôs faces light up when 
they get a special book of their own.  The words in that book can change their lives. 
 
Several clubs have already contacted me to arrange their club visits, but I would like to talk to more of 
you before that dreaded four-letter word hits the groundéS * * W.  Emails and phone calls will be 
coming your way to get my visits in place.  If you know of a special night that you want members 
inducted, or awards presented and would like me, or one of the District 25-G team there, please contact 
us! 
 
Let me be the first to invite you to the Middlebury Lions Club Charter Night on September 20, 2016 at 
6:30pm at the Meadow Valley Golf Club on SR 13, just off of US 20.  Twenty-four NEW Lions are joining 
District 25-G, with a very honored guest speaker: International President Chancellor Bob Corlew!  IP 
Corlew will join our throng for dinner and induct the new members that night.  How often do we get the 
chance to share a meal and ideas with Lions Clubsô International President? 
 
Watch the District 25-G page for more details on how to make YOUR reservation. 
 
Several people have contacted me saying that their information in the 2016-2017 directory is inaccurate, 
due to changes in emails or cell phone numbers, or heaven forbid, someone MOVED!  Yes, weôre all in 
transitionéit happens.  So, please, if you have updates youôd like to share with District 25-G, please 
contact Rose Russell so that it can be listed in the monthly newsletter:  rosewrussell@gmail.com 
 
Continued on page 3 
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Continued from page 2 
 
Last month I talked about growing our membership, and participating in the district-wide project for blood 
drives, and working on the Centennial Challenges for our 100th year of Lionism.  This month, after seeing 
some of the reports from LCI, overall, our District is doing fairly well, with the Monthly Membership Reports 
and getting our dues payments in on schedule.  If you know that your club has some catching up to do, 
letôs make THIS be one of our 100% participation items, too.   

 
Itôs hard for Lions Club International to send out awards for your great projects, if you donôt report them!  
And since weôre showing growth in the district, letôs keep all of our clubs in good standing.  If you have 
questions on any outstanding balances that are attributed to your club, please do not hesitate to ask for 
help.  Weôre a teaméand weôre all here to help.  
 
And speaking of 100%...remember to get your club donation into LCIF, so that District 25-G can once 
again be among the FEW in the world who reach that level of support.  Whether our funds are used in Italy 
or Indianaéwe know WE SERVE through this very important program. 
 
So to recapéDG visits, District-Wide Blood Drive Project, Middlebury Charter Night / Meeting IP Bob 
Corlew, Monthly Membership Reports, Overdue Dues, 100% LCIF and TEAMWORK!  Letôs work together 
and show what we can do in District 25-G! 

 ~  District Governor Peg VanNevel 

District Eyeglass Collections  
 
Many clubs in District 25-G are quite involved in collecting used 
eyeglasses.  Recently LCI has ódecertifiedô  eyeglass recycling 
center  at Upland, due to several compliance issues.  The Upland 
eyeglass recycling center is not out of business and will continue to 
provide glasses to groups throughout the county who depend on 
this facility for glasses for their missions. 
 

District 25-G has a unique eyeglass recycling program, unlike any in Indiana.  For over 25 years, the 
district has been nearly self-sufficient in collecting, processing and shipping glasses for its own missions 
to Mexico.  When our mission group needs additional glasses to fill in missing prescriptions, we have 
arranged to ótradeô glasses with the District 25-A recycling center in Wanatah.  It has been a ówin-winô 
situation for both of us. 
 
Our group encourages all clubs in District 25-G to forward their glasses to our own processing center, 
located in Elkhart.  Please give me a call and Iôll arrange to have your glasses picked up so we can 
continue serving our groupôs annual Mexican missions. 
 
Lion John Krzyzanowski 
jkrzyzanowski@sbcglobal.net 
(574) 360-9323 

mailto:jkrzyzanowski@sbcglobal.net
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Is Lions your best kept secret? 
 
We are coming into the part of the year where new TV shows and movies are released.  We talk to co-
workers about what we have seen, what they should see and what they, in our opinion, should avoid.  
We give ratings to various things all of the time but do we treat Lions Club the same way?  How many 
people around us know what we do with Lions Club?  If we are going to attract and retain members all 
of us need to become ñcheerleadersò for Lions Club.  Here are some ways to do that: 

 
1.  Think about (and rehearse) a short one to two-minute speech explaining Lions Club and why 

YOU became a member.  This should be focused on the service we do to the community and 
not the fundraisers (like fish fry, tenderloin fry, etc.) but focused on the projects like park 
renovation, wheelchair ramps, Leader Dog or other projects.  You donôt need to explain it ALL ï 
just give an idea of what we do.  The most important part of this is why YOU became a 
member. 

 
2.  Wear a Lionsô pin (only one or two ï not all of them) at work or wear a Lions shirt other places 
than just a Lions event (you are proud to be a Lion arenôt you?).  You will find other Lions and 
you may have people ask you about it.  Do not think that most people know all about Lions ï 
they donôt.  Be prepared to give your short speech and share why YOU are involved. 

 
3.  Like your clubs Facebook page (do they have one?) along with the Facebook pages of other 

local clubs, the district and LCI.  Then share posts about service projects that your club, district 
or other clubs are doing in or around the local community.  Fund raisers are good things to 
share but also say what is the use of those funds.  There needs to be significant content about 
Lions in service to their local community. 

 
4.  Focus club discussions on topics that bring people together not separate them. We are currently 
in an election year and there are several ñhotò topics and often other local topics, these must be 
all ñoff-limitsò.  Lions Clubs must remain independent and not take or even appear to take any 
position on an issue (especially a political one).  Discussion or support of items or events that 
the community is divided on puts Lions in a bad light and will cause some people to not 
consider joining or even leaving the club.  Leave the political and societal discussions for 
another place and time. 

 
Lions Clubs do great service work in our local communities.  It is the responsibly of the leadership 
along with all of the members to tell more people about Lions Club and what we do.  Doing this helps 
Lions have more members and more members means more service that we can perform. 
 
Together Everyone Achieves More 
 
1st VDG Tom Polk 
 
For more information, as to who Lions are see http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/who-we-are/index.php  
If your club does not have a Facebook page please see - http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/

pdfs/2013-social-media-trifold-getting-started-tacebook-twitter-club-district-accounts.pdf  

http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/who-we-are/index.php
http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/pdfs/2013-social-media-trifold-getting-started-tacebook-twitter-club-district-accounts.pdf
http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/pdfs/2013-social-media-trifold-getting-started-tacebook-twitter-club-district-accounts.pdf
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From the Desk of  
Cabinet Secretary PDG Ann Haffner  

 
 

Donations to LCIF, State Projects & State & District Committees  
 

In order for your club to receive proper credit for supporting our Indiana Lions State Projects and State 
Committees it is IMPORTANT that the following procedures be followed when making donation 
payments. 
 

Send ALL  state project and committee donations to District 25 -G Cabinet Treasurer Lion Rose 
Russell, PO Box 31, Lakeville, IN 46536.  

 
Write one check payable to District 25 -G for the combination of all state project and committee 

donations and include a list of the entities you are supporting with the dollar amount for each.   
 

Example:   CHECK IS WRITTEN FOR $700 
 
INCLUDED LIST FOR THE EXAMPLE MIGHT READ: 
$100 for School for the Blind  $100 for Eye Bank 
$100 for Speech and Hearing  $100 for Leader Dog   
$100 for Cancer Control   $100 for IN Lions Foundation 
$50 for Law Camp    $50 for Diabetes 

 
Periodically she will mail checks to each of our 5 state projects, Indiana Lions Foundation and State 
Comptroller PDG Vernon Provines (for State Committee donations.)  Her submissions will show the dollar 
amount your club is donating along with the name and address of the Lion in your club to receive 
acknowledgement. If you wish your clubôs donations to remain in the district for such committees as 
Diabetes or Law Camp please specify that with your submittal.  
 
If these procedures are followed everything will be made easier for CT Lion Rose and the district will have 
a more accurate record of what clubs are giving to our state projects and state and district committees. 
 
LCIF Donations:  If a Lion or club is making a donation to LCIF it should be  sent directly to LCIF  with a 
form downloadable from www.lcif.org.  Click on ñWays to Giveò then ñMelvin Jones Fellowshipò (even if 
the recipient will be named later) and then ñMJF Application Form.ò  This will insure that LCIF has an 
accurate record of donations from individual Lions and clubs toward Melvin Jones Fellowships. 
 
W. P. Woods and Richard T. Miyamoto Fellowships  should be ordered directly from the Indiana Lions 
Foundation or Indiana Lions Speech and Hearing using the form available on their websites or from one 
of our trustees. 
 
If you have any questions, contact CT Lion Rose at (574) 784-9094 or rosewrussell@gmail.com or me at 
(574) 457-3054 or ann_haffner@yahoo.com  

http://www.lcif.org/
http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/pdfs/lcif/lcif42m.pdf
mailto:rosewrussell@gmail.com
mailto:ann_haffner@yahoo.com
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LION CHARLIEôS CORNER 
 

The Hardest Part of Doing Anything is Getting Started  
 

 

My neighbor has a beautiful trumpet vine.  It has magnificent orange flowers on it in the 
summer time.  I have admired it for 30 years and wished I had one.  It would look beautiful 
growing on my antique iron fence.  
 

Three years ago I talked to her about her trumpet vine.  She offered me cuttings to start a 
trumpet vine of my own.  Now my trumpet vine is bringing the glory of their beautiful flowers to 
my yard.  I WOULD HAVE A BIGGER PLANT NOW AND HAVE BEEN ENJOYING IT FOR 25 
YEARS IF I HAD TALKED TO HER SOONER.  
 

This point is just as true about our Lions clubs.  If we had asked more people to join and tried 
some new ideas we would be gaining members and enjoying Lionism more instead of facing 
EXTINCTION! 
 

 
 

1.  Collect $5 from each member at the start of the year.  At the end of the year it goes to the 
member who has brought in the most new members who have paid their dues for the following 
year.  If no new members are brought in the money goes into your activity fund.  
 

2.  Every Lions club should have a landscaping project in their town.  This can be a picnic 
shelter or as simple as a small planting area in the park or along a road with a Lions sign.  This 
is an excellent way to advertize your Lions club and also get kids involved in helping to 
maintain it.  

 

3.  Have a White Cane Collection Project each year to raise donations for sight projects.  The 
Syracuse Lions have been doing this for 20 years and raising over $1500 each year.  It is the 
easiest project you can do.  Nothing left over to get rid of, very little time and effort involved, 
and it advertizes your club and its projects.  It also gives you the chance to use children in a 
project which helps the collection and teaches them what Lionism is all about.  If your club is 
interested I have all the materials you need.  Just ask me!  
 

4.  Analyze your Lions club.  Does it:  

¶ Develop worthwhile service projects in your community that no one else is providing?  

¶ Raise enough money to do those worthwhile projects?  

¶ Have entertaining meetings which plan your clubôs activities? 

¶ Generate community support, including that of other groups, to assist your Lion activities?  

¶ Continually add to your clubôs membership? 
Any Lions club whose members understand these basic principles and follow them will be 
successful forever.  The primary reason that a Lions club discontinues following any one or 
more of these principles is the disappearance of the leadership that made it happen.  
 

5.  Decide today on that person you are going to ask to be a member of your Lions club.  They 
might become a óSUPER LION?ò 
  

 

 

 

PDG Charlie Haffner  

 

Lissted Below are some ideas which could help rejuvenate you Lions Club  

NEXT MONTHôS ARTICLE 
 

How You Can Become a ñSUPER LION!ò 
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Atwood Lions Club  
   Member:  Robin Rovenstine 
   Sponsor:  Cassius Rovenstine 
 

Dunlap Lions Club  
   Member: MacKenzie Colglazier 
   Sponsor:  Rosemary Miller 

Elkhart Lions Club  
   Member:  Sharon Hirstein 
   Sponsor:  William Loftus 
 

   Member:  Linda Loftus 
   Sponsor:  William Loftus 

 
Milford Lions Club  
   Member:  Douglas Misener 
   Sponsor:  Gervas Schafer 

Silver Lake Lions Club  
   Member:  Katie Ayres 
   Sponsor:  Kevin Hohman 
 
   Member:  Trent Ayres 
   Sponsor:  Kevin Hohman 
 
   Member:  Jason McGlennen 
   Sponsor:  Sandy Rowland 
     

 

Welcome New Members  
 

During the month of July, 5 clubs in our district added 8 new members.  We welcome these new Lions 
and commend their sponsors for inviting them to join the GREATEST SERVICE ORGANIZATION IN 
THE WORLD.  Sponsors, remember this is only the first step in your responsibility.  Please be sure to 
involve your new Lion in all club activities. 

Completion of Service  
 

Virginia ñJennyò Balmer passed away on September 1, 2016 at the age of 65.  Lion Jenny was a 7 year 
member of the Lakeville Lions Club. 
 
Jerry Nelson  passed away on June 2, 2016 at the age of 71. Lion Jerry was a 14 year member of the 
Bourbon Lions Club. 
 
Jere Wendt passed away on August 27, 2016 at the age of 74.  Lion Jere was a 5 year member of the 
Lakeville Lions Club. 

District Directory Corrections/Changes 
 
Dunlap:  email address of President:  kdlitwiller@yahoo.com 

Dunlap:  email address of Secretary:  mafast1107@gmail.com 

Pierceton:  new address for Angela Himes:  1259 E. 800 S., Claypool, IN 46510  

Dunlap new information:  Jo Ann & John Preheim,1601 Magnolia Ct. Goshen, IN  46526,H 574-537-4584 
(John) jspreheim@gmail.com. (Jo Ann) japreheim1@gmail.com  

 
 

mailto:kdlitwiller@yahoo.com
mailto:mafast1107@gmail.com
mailto:jspreheim@gmail.com
mailto:japreheim1@gmail.com
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As you can see by the above graphic, District 25-G was one of FOURTEEN districts throughout the 
world, and the only one outside Japan and Europe, that was 100% in making a contribution to LCIF.  
With the year in front of us, please take time to make a commitment for your club to help our district 
repeat this during the 2016-17 year.  If you would like to schedule a presentation for your club, contact 
District 25-Gôs LCIF chairman, PDG Marty Juel (marty@martyjuel.com or (574) 534-8868. 

 

As Lions, we serve locally, but are strengthened by our global service network.  LCIF makes our 
international strength a local reality by awarding grants from funds raised all over the world.  The uses of 
LCIF funds are as varied as the projects that clubs organize.  Each year, Lions in the US and Canada 
receive grants that are transformed into local service.  For example:\\ 
 

¶ $20 can purchase full dental x-rays for four people at a Lions dental clinic. 

¶ $50 can provide adaptive devices for people with low vision. 

¶ $100 can provide vision screening and referral for more than 70 children. 

¶ $1000 can provide food, water, and basic necessities dozens of families following a disaster.  Each of 

these donations will help transform lives.  In addition, your donation can be recognized through LCIFôs 

Contributing Member program ($20, $50, or $100) and can be accumulated for a Melvin Jones 

Fellowship within five years. 

Letôs all help our district again become a 100% club participation district.  If your club already contributes, 
move up and be a club with 100% members becoming Contributing Members.  For more information and to 
schedule an LCIF program for your club, contact PDG Marty Juel. LCIF forms and applications are available 
on our district website at www.lions25g.org, under the Documents menu item. 

mailto:marty@martyjuel.com
http://www.lions25g.org
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Thank you for Volunteering to work at the  
2016 Indiana Lions State Fair  

 
On behalf of the Indiana Lions Foundation, thank you to everyone who volunteered to sell and 
scan tickets at the 2016 Indiana Lions State Fair.   38 Lions, family members, and friends 
representing 11 Lions Clubs in District 25 -G volunteered as ticket sellers and ticket scanners  for 
116 shifts at the 2016 Indiana State Fair, to support the Indiana Lions Foundation. Funds raised by 
the State Fair project are used to provide matching grants of up to $750 to Lions Clubs throughout 
the state of Indiana to support their local service projects. Without your help, this project would 
not be a success.  Listed below are the individuals from our district who volunteered.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Rose Russell  
Indiana Lions Foundation Trustee  
State Fair Committee Member  

John Krzyzanowski   Clay-Granger  

Frank  Elizondo   Culver  
Susan  Elizondo   Culver  
Amanda Fast    Dunlap  
Marlyn  Fast    Dunlap  
Nancy  Thompson   Dunlap  
Marty  VanMeter   Grass Creek  
Sherry  VanMeter   Grass Creek  
Ethel Eib    LaFontaine  
Robert Charles McKinely  LaFontaine  
Max Feitz    Lakeville  
Sharon  Feitz    Lakeville  
Bob Feitz    Lakeville  
Jim Foster    Lakeville  
Darcy Gardner   Lakeville  
Jennifer Gardner   Lakeville   
Dee Milzarek    Lakeville  
Don Milzarek    Lakeville  
Rose Russell    Lakeville  

Paul Russell    Lakeville  
Jim Tillman    Lakeville  
Theresa Tillman   Lakeville  
Dale Schlarb    Madison Township  
Cheryle Schlarb   Madison Township  
Brian Schlarb    Madison Township  
David Eisen    Mishawaka  
Angela Himes   Pierceton  
Bev Reid    Pierceton  
Lana Wilson    Pierceton  
Marie Butler -Knight   Syracuse  
Barbara Grumme   Syracuse  
Wanda Frehse   Urbana  
Mary Ann Mast   Urbana  
Marvin   Mast    Urbana  
Linda  Newcomb   Urbana  
Claud  Newcomb   Urbana  
Claudia Rosen   Urbana  
 

 

 

 

 

Save the Date  
 

November 19, 2016  
2nd District Meeting  

Urbana Community Building  
44 Half Street  

Urbana, IN  
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Banner Night 
August 20, 2016 


